
Recreation Committee Meeting 
5:00pm, Monday, October 5, 2020 

Virtual Meeting via Zoom call due to COVID-19 Pandemic  
broadcasted live on YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/user/cityofisleofpalms 

MINUTES 

1. Call to order

Present: Council members Moye, Popson, and Smith 

Staff Present: Administrator Fragoso, Director Page 

2. Approval of the previous meeting’s minutes – September 14, 2020

MOTION:  Council Member Popson made a motion to approve and Council Member 
Moye seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

3. Citizens’ Comments – none

4. Departmental Reports – Director Page

Director Page reviewed highlights of her activities report, noting that while some classes are 
limited in size due to COVID-19 restrictions, many are full, and some required adding additional 
times to accommodate all interested parties. 

She said the Yard Sale on September 19 was successful. Keenagers starts back up this week with 
35 people registered to attend. Ghostly Tide Tales will be on October 23. Signage and social 
media will reflect the location change for that event. 

Registration for the Halloween Carnival Golf Cart Parade began today, and 10 families have 
already signed up. The registration form requests their golf cart registration number to increase 
awareness of the need to register. Goody bags will also include educational material about the 
legal use of golf carts on the island. 

This year’s Wellness Fair could only be accommodated for employees, so a free cholesterol 
screening and flu shots clinic will be held on October 22 from 7:30-10:30am for island residents. 

Holiday workshops are being planned and staff continues to work on the Holiday Street festival. 

She reported they are not yet ready to schedule open gym times due to COVID-19 restrictions.  
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5. Old Business

A. Discussion of outlook for classes and activities in the fall

Director Page said not much has changed since Committee members received the Activity Guide 
at the September meeting.  

B. Discussion of COVID-19 adaptations

Director Page reported that she receives updates from MUSC twice a month regarding COVID 
concerns. They also follow the Governor’s orders and directives very closely. She reviewed the 
measures staff has taken to prevent the spread of COVID including: one way in the building and 
one way out, temperature checks for everyone, required masks, no sharing of equipment, social 
distancing during classes, water fountains closed, and copious cleaning and disinfecting.  

6. New Business – none

7. Miscellaneous Business

The next meeting of the Recreation Committee will be on Monday, November 2, 2020 at 5pm.

8. Adjournment

Council Member Popson made a motion to adjourn, and Council Member Moye seconded the 
motion. The meeting was adjourned at 5:16pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nicole DeNeane 
City Clerk 




